A MEDIA RELEASE FROM CHILOUT

                                           The Past comes Back to Haunt us

April 16th
ChilOut - the lobby group committed to the release of asylum seeker children from detention - today called on the Minister for Immigration to release Iraqi children and their parents into the community.

ChilOut Coordinator, Dianne Hiles, said most Australians could see the sad irony of Australia’s two-faced Middle East policies.

“We go to war to ‘liberate’ Iraq - at least that was the last reason the Coalition advanced for the invasion; while we’re not prepared to ‘liberate’ the Iraqi families held in detention here in Australia;  we’re at the victors’ table in Iraq helping to plan the nation’s future and immediately come under attack for our detention camp policies here at home,” Ms Hiles said.

“Surely this presents Mr Ruddock with an opportunity, with no loss of face, to release Iraqi detainees while everyone involved works out where their future lies.”

“There should be a special visa category created to process them and they should be released from our appalling places of detention immediately.”

“Mr Ruddock’s rush to send them back to Iraq seems, to say nothing else, premature.”

“Having held them in detention can we seriously contemplate sending them back to a wartime landscape, where people are still being killed by ‘friendly’fire,  lawless elements are out of control and the civil infrastructure is in a state of collapse - hospitals wrecked, no power or clean water,  food supplies completely disrupted with people, including tiny babies, dying as a result.”

Ms Hiles said ChilOut was activating its members and supporters to start writing urgently to Mr Ruddock and the Prime Minister for both men to exercise the same compassion and generosity of spirit that led the Government into its Iraq venture in the first place. 

“We need also to be reminded that today - once again - Amnesty International has spoken out against Australia as being in breach of the Geneva Convention for our failure to ensure that after the war law and order would prevail in Iraq.  

“The grisly details of the torture chambers being unearthed around  Iraq should strengthen our resolve to eliminate torture from the estimated 150 countries that practise it.  Eliminating torture would demonstrate a realistic determination to reduce one of the root causes that create refugees.”  

 “More than ever, we should be calling for more, not less, weight to be given to Human Rights instruments.  We also now we have a better understanding of the circumstances from which many Iraqis fled.”  

 “Before we send anyone ‘home’ in future we need to examine the fate of those DIMIA has already returned and do a stock-take of the results:  how many of them did we actually send to their deaths?”
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